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 “BACK-TO” SUNDAY 
Sunday, September 8, 2019 

 

We will be celebrating our “Back-to” Sunday on September 

8.  Our morning worship service will return to 10:30 AM, with 

Adult Sunday School classes at 9:15 AM.   
 

After the worship service, there will be a congregational 

meeting with annual election. 
 

This year we are also planning a picnic at the Wilderness 

Center at 5 PM that evening.  Picnic food will be provided by 

the Spiritual Life Committee and there is flat, easy access to 

the picnic pavilion so all ages can enjoy this outing.  The 

Wilderness Center has trails, a lake, and a neat play area for 

the kids.   
 

If you need transportation to the Wilderness Center for 

our Back-to Picnic, please contact a member of Spiritual 

Life.  They will provide transportation for those who 

need it!   
 

Everyone mark your calendar for this exciting way to kick off 

our Fall season.  Please sign up in the Welcome Center so 

we know how much food to prepare! We hope to see 

everyone there! 

 

A meeting of the Congregation of Richville United 

Church of Christ will take place on Sunday, September 

8 at the conclusion of morning worship.  This meeting is, 

in part, for the following stated purposes: 
 

► The annual election of Consistory members 

(Constitution and By-laws of the Richville United 

Church of Christ - Article XIII – section 1) 
           
According to our Constitution & By-laws, a meeting shall 

be held in September each year for the purpose of 

election of officers.  

 

Golden CHARMS is back! 
 

All Senior Citizens are invited to attend Golden 

Charms!  We gather at Richville United Church 

of Christ on the 3rd Tuesday of every month.  

Our first Fall gathering will take place Tuesday, 

September 17 at noon.  Join us for fun, 

fellowship and a delicious meal.  A program will 

be enjoyed following the meal.  BRING A 

FRIEND!   
 

To make your reservation, please contact Karen 

Provost at (330) 484-2878. 

We will be serving our next DINNER AT THE 

FAMILY LIVING CENTER on Thursday, 

September 26 at 5 PM.  The menu will be chicken 

noodle soup, vegetable soup, crackers, brownies 

and water.   
 

If you would like to donate menu items and/or 
volunteer to be a server/helper, please sign up in 
the Welcome Center.  Thank you! 

Fall Family Fun at Maize Valley  
in Hartville is coming  

Sunday, September 29  
from 3 - 7 PM!   

 

Throw a dart at your  
wall calendar and make 

sure it sticks on this date!  
Admission is $12, but if 

we get 20+ in attendance 
we get a dollar discount 
($11).  A campfire is also 

reserved for us!   

 

Check out Gary Bickel’s article on Page 5  
for more information! 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR SEPTEMBER 
SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

1 
Sunday Schedule* 
(with Communion) 

2 
LABOR 

DAY 
 

3 

7:00 pm 
Finance/

Stewardship Mtg. 
 

6:30 pm  
Advanced Yoga 

7:30 pm 
Beginner Yoga 

4 
Wednesday 
Schedule* 

5 
9:00 am 
S.T.O.P. 

6 
12:00 pm 

Life is Good 
AA Mtg. 
[Open] 

7 
 

8 
BACK-TO-SUNDAY 

 

Sunday Schedule* 
 

After church: 
Congregational Meeting 

 

5:00 pm 
Outdoor Picnic at the 

Wilderness Center 

9 
7:00 pm 

Consistory 
 

 

10 
6:00 pm 

Christian Ed. Mtg. 
 

6:30 pm  
Advanced Yoga 

7:30 pm 
Beginner Yoga 

11 
Wednesday 
Schedule* 

 
 
 
 
 

12 
9:00 am 
S.T.O.P. 

 
 
 
 
 

13 
12:00 pm 

Life is Good 
AA Mtg. 
[Open] 

 
 
 

14 
 

 

15 
Sunday Schedule* 

 

Youth Service Sunday 
& Noisy Offering 

 

Tentative 
The Underground 

 

Tentative 
RISE Sr. High  
Youth Group 

16 
Newsletter 
Deadline 

 
 
 
 

 
 

17 
12:00 pm 

Golden Charms 
 

6:30 pm  
Advanced Yoga 

7:30 pm 
Beginner Yoga 

18 
Wednesday 
Schedule* 

 
7:15 pm 

All-Staff Mtg. 

19 
9:00 am 
S.T.O.P. 

 

6:00 pm 
Spiritual Life Mtg. 

 

 

20 
12:00 pm 

Life is Good 
AA Mtg. 
[Open] 

21 

22 
Sunday Schedule* 

23 
 

24 
6:30 pm  

Advanced Yoga 
7:30 pm 

Beginner Yoga 
 

Newsletter Mailed 

25 
Wednesday 
Schedule* 

 

 

26 
9:00 am 
S.T.O.P. 

 

5:00 pm 
Family Living  
Center Dinner 

27 
12:00 pm 

Life is Good 
AA Mtg. 
[Open] 

28 
 

29 
Sunday Schedule* 

 

Kids’ Chorus Singing  
in Worship 

 

4:00 - 7:00 pm 
Maize Valley Bonfire 

30      

Stay up  
to date with  

all our events  
by visiting  

our webpage  
at: 
 

richvilleucc.com 

*Sunday Schedule (Starting September 8) 
9:15 am Adult Discussion Groups 
10:30 am Updates in the Life/Work of the Church  
10:30 am Worship 
10:30 am Sunday School  
 (Children dismissed from worship) 
Post Worship Fellowship Hour 

*Wednesday Schedule  
6:00 pm   Bible Study 
7:15 pm  Staff Meeting  

CORE VALUE 
STATEMENT 

 

"At Richville UCC we are 
disciples sharing our faith 
to make new disciples, so 
that we all will celebrate 
GOD by living life to the 
fullest - growing in faith, 

love and service with our 
families and community. " 

MISSION & VISION STATEMENTS 
 

The MISSION of Richville United Church of Christ is to:   
1.)  Promote our campus as a safe space for the community. 
2.)  Provide care for the whole person (body, mind, and spirit). 
3.)  Share the story of Jesus and invite all people into it. 

 
It is the VISION of Richville United Church of Christ to be a local church who: 

1.)  Create a culture where we reflect Christ in all we do. 
2.)  Preserve the historic traditions and structures which the church was founded upon, while  
       continually enhancing our ministries to reach an ever-changing culture. 
3.)  Develop or provide for programs which care for the body, mind, and spirit of the community. 

FOLLOW US ONLINE… 
 

Facebook       Snapchat 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                          
 
 

                                                   Twitter    Instagram 
@RichvilleUCC        RichvilleUCC 
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRIES 
     

Well Hello~~~welcome to my portion of the newsletter this month! 
 
September means the start of Fall fun!  With much discussion and brainstorming on how we 
could welcome the beautiful colors and enjoy a Fall harvest area together, CE and I decided on 
Maize Valley in Hartville, OH. A perfect destination for fun Fall family outings!  Our plans are to 
meet there on Sunday, September 29 from 3 - 7 PM.  If we gather 20 plus in attendance, we 
get a $1.00 discount. Since admission is charged on all guests, our final cost will be $11.00 per 
person. This all includes an 8-acre corn maze and wagon rides to the pumpkin patch, etc., and 
many other neat attractions in their Fall harvest areas!  
 
But Wait…There’s More! 
 
We have a campfire reserved during this time as well. I chose one toward the wooded area at 
the back of their property. This area will be a landing pad for all of us as we navigate in and out 
of the various Fall offerings and attractions. However, we will all gather at an appointed time 
and enjoy a time of food, fellowship, fire, some choruses, as well as a time of spiritual formation 
that unites us! This event will be considered our BIG event for the month of September.  
 
I’m also thrilled to report that CE has developed and proposed a 2019-2020 Action Planner 
calendar of events. This has been implemented by our proactive CE Chair and was presented 
to the committee. This concept has been on our agenda, and once was old business and a long
-term strategy/goal, but now appears to be an exciting movement. Stay tuned for more details! 
 
Everything we do is committed to careful thought and prayer. We investigate various formats 
and trends in today’s culture asking God to lead & direct our path for youth & families in our 
church and our community. One example is providing Family Formation Support Group’s to 
meet those challenges that our youth & families face today. That has been a heavy weight & 
challenge on my heart for our people today. My prayer has been that an opportunity will arise to 
capture the needs of parents as “God’s Champions” over their household. Perhaps God’s 
timing and our patience?  
 
   In Christ’s Continued Love and Service, 
   Gary Bickel (Director of Youth & Family Ministries) 

 

Our youth had  

a great time  

demonstrating their  

athletic talents at  

our Annual  

Children’s Church  

Olympics Day  

(Sunday, August 11)! 

 

THANK YOU  

to Ruth Schumacher,  

all her volunteers  

and the talented  

participants! 



 

Page 6 Page 6 T H E  M E S S E N G E R  

MAKE A  
JOYFUL NOISE! 

 

Kids’ Chorus returns in September! 
 

If your child is interested in participating in Kids’ Chorus, 
please fill out a registration form (located in the Welcome 
Center and also on our website:  richvilleucc.com).  After 
filling out the form, place it in the manila envelope marked 
“Kids’ Chorus”.   
 

Parents who have already filled out a form do not need to fill 
out a new one unless the information has changed.  If your 
child no longer wants to participate, please let Dar Dorsey 
know. 
 

Here are the (tentative) dates that the kids will be singing in 
worship:  September 29, October 27 and November 24.   

Parents & Sunday School Teachers: 
   

We are also happy to announce that Rob & Dar Dorsey 
will be doing 15 minutes of music and Bible memory 
games during Sunday School each week! 

 

Sunday, September 15 is our next YOUTH SERVICE 
SUNDAY!  Our youth will be participating in worship as 
readers, ushers, greeters, acolytes, and bell ringer.  
 

In conjunction with our Youth Service Sunday, our kids will be 
incorporating the NOISY OFFERING during worship.  This 
consists of decorative cans (hand-crafted by our Sunday 
School kids) that will be passed during the offering time.     
 

The August Noisy Offering went to Habitat for Humanity.  Thanks  
to all who donated!  The September offering will go toward our  

Capital Improvements/Facilities Renovation.   

FALL FESTIVAL BASKET RAFFLE 
 

Our Annual Fall Festival will be here before we know 
it!  I will be heading up the Basket Raffle again this 
year.  It's not too early to begin thinking about any 
suggestions you might have for baskets or what you 
would like to put together yourself.  Thank you!   
 

   ~ Debbie Ciesielczyk 

 

 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2019 
 

from 2:00 - 4:00 PM 
Kid’s Carnival (sponsored by Christian Ed) 

 

from 4:30 - 7:00 PM 
Fall Festival Dinner 

[Plus Basket Raffle, 50/50 Drawing, Bake Sale  
and Trail Bologna & Swiss Cheese Sale]   

 

Basket Raffle items and 50/50 tickets will be 
available for viewing and purchase during the 
Kid’s Carnival for those not able to attend the 
dinner. 
 

The cost of this year’s dinner is $12 for adults 
and $5 for kids age 3-10.  The dinner will include 
your meat (choice of Swiss Steak –or– Gerber 
Chicken [half]), Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, 
Green Beans, Homemade Coleslaw, Applesauce, 
Rolls, Dessert and Drink.  We will have carryout or 
eat-in options.   
 

Tickets will be available the first Sunday in 
September during Fellowship Hour.  Or, call 
Jackie Schlemmer at 330-806-7476.    

 

Proceeds from the Festival support our Outreach 
Committee and Capital Improvements/Facilities 
Renovation, so let’s work together to make this 
year’s Fall Festival a huge success! 

3rd GRADE BIBLES 
 

Attention Parents:  Please contact 
Pastor Will if your 3rd grader  
would like to receive a Bible. 

FIRST SATURDAY DINNERS 
 

The Finance and Stewardship Committee would like 
to bring back the First Saturday Dinners as a 
fundraising opportunity for the church.  October is our 
Fall Festival swiss steak and chicken dinner and 
Finance and Stewardship will be making swiss steak 
in February and May.   
 

If anyone would like to volunteer to take a month and 
make the dinner of your choice, please let a member 
of the Finance and Stewardship committee know and 
we will be glad to help you.  

PARENTS:  IS YOUR YOUNG PERSON  
INTERESTED IN BEING CONFIRMED? 

 

Fall programming begins soon!  Pastor Will is making the 
final preparations for this year’s confirmation program -so if 
your child is interested in being confirmed, please be sure to 
let him know ASAP!  (Text/Cell:  330-704-2164; Email:  
pdubillspeak@gmail.com).  You may also call or email the 
church office (330-832-1891, richvilleucc@att.net). 



Received for August 2019: 
 

Mulheim Memorial 

Sept 2: Donnie & Jody Jones 
Sept 13: Allen & Julie Brahler 
Sept 14: Eric & Kimberly Klick 
Sept 17: David & Jennifer Schumacher 
Sept 23: Bill & Cheyenne Ensalaco 
Sept 24: Drew & Rebecca Grant  
Sept 29: Ed & Amber Cybak 

 

Sept 2: Eileen Slike 

Sept 7: Dan Collins 

Sept 11: Chase Overholt, Trinity Stuart,  

 Tom Schmolt, Anna Dennis 

Sept 12: Kasie Perretta 

Sept 14: Elizabeth Lebold  

Sept 15: Beckie Custer  

Sept 18: Nancy Lechner, Jillian Noll 

Sept 19: Janice Stetler, Joanne Diveley    

Sept 22: Sandy Long   

Sept 24: Dar Dorsey, Caleb Johnson, 

 Larry Lautensleger 

Sept 27: Emily Johnson 

 

FOR THE 

MONTH OF 

SEPTEMBER 
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Container #109 was picked up in July (weight: 3,220 

lbs.), and #110 was picked up in early August (weight 

TBD).  To date, RUCC has saved 617,200 lbs. 

(308.60 tons) of cardboard, newspaper and junk mail 

from ending up in the landfill.  Great job everyone!  

THANK YOU your support of this important outreach! 
 

    ~ Pat Jones 

The gas card winner for August was Kathy Dressler.  The card was donated by Freda 
Barkheimer.  We have enough gas cards through November.  Thank you again for your 

support!  Watch out for the children going to school.  God bless you!   
       ~ Pat Jones & Patti Moock 

YOGA CLASSES AT RUCC 
 

Yoga classes (facilitated by Lindsay Miller) are held on 
Tuesday evenings at the church.  An Advanced Class is 
at 6:30 PM, and a Beginner Class is at 7:30 PM.  Invite a 
friend, bring a mat and enjoy!  There is no charge, but 
donations will be accepted.   
 

Due to space limitations, there is a reservation limit 
of 10 people in each class per week.  Please make 
your reservation with Lindsay by contacting her at 
lindsay.mae9@gmail.com or (330) 807-8954.   

THANK YOU for the cards and prayers for my 94th 
birthday! 
  

  Dorothy Ciesielczyk 

THANKS TO ALL WHO SIGNED UP ON  
OUR SUMMER MUSIC CALENDAR! 

 

We would like to thank the following people for volunteering 
for special music during the summer and contributing to the 
ministry of RUCC by freely giving of their time and talents: 
 

 Richard Mills  Ed, Debbie & Karen 
 Holly Lake  Cory Isler  
 VBS Group  Duane Dodson  
 Tim Osborne  Gary “Elvis” Shreve 

AUGUST 
GAS CARD 
DRAWING 

Thank you for the visits, prayers and cards while I 
was in the hospital.  Prayers are still needed until the 
blood clots dissolved. 
 

  Thank you in the name of Jesus. 
   Carolyn Stauffer 

Thanks to all who have saved plastic lids for the Stark 
County Junior Fairboard!  They are collecting caps/lids to 
recycle to make a Buddy Bench, and need 400 lbs. 
worth...so keep those donations coming in!  Lids may be 
placed in the bin in the Fellowship Hall, or in the box in the 
Patio Room.  Thank you! 

PLASTIC LIDS ONLY!  NO METAL LIDS WILL BE ACCEPTED! 

 

2019 MEMORIALS 



Page 8 T H E  M E S S E N G E R  

CONSISTORY 
JULY 1, 2019, MEETING 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Bonnie Willis, Larry Bates, Tom Trotter, Gary Bickel, Steve Gerber, Karen 
Gerber, Debbie Ciesielczyk, Liz Whitaker and Nancy Jedel 
 
ABSENT:  Alisha Dennis, Bonnie Schafer, Debby Tyron, Jackie Schlemmer, Pastor Will Stuart. 
 
DEVOTIONS:  Tom Trotter 
 
FINANCIAL:  Debbie Ciesielczyk reported that finances for the Church had a shortfall in the budget 
of $10,000.  A discussion was held regarding this shortfall, and it was decided to wait until the next 
month and look at the budget again.    
 
Because of the shortfall it was mentioned that we may look at some fundraising.  Another suggestion 
was to possibly look at endowments.  The UCC Headquarters has some good materials on how to 
go about making suggestions to the congregation regarding endowment funds.  
 
Another idea was to look at our Church Parking lot as a designated area for campers and trailers of 
relatives, friends, etc. who may be staying in the area with family or relatives to be able to use the lot 
for parking the vehicles.  A fee would be charged to park in the lot.  The problem that we would 
encounter now is that there is no electricity in the garage for the hook ups.  This idea will be further 
investigated and discussed. 
 
MAINTENANCE:  Larry Bates.  There are several concerns for the Maintenance Committee to 
consider: 
 
1.  It has been discussed about the unsanitary conditions of water fountains.  Approval was given to 
the Maintenance Committee to take out the water fountain in the Church. 
 
2.  The water at the Church needs to be tested to make sure it is free of any harmful materials.  The 
Maintenance Committee was asked to contact the Stark County Health Dept. to set up an 
appointment to have the water tested. 
 
3.  The subject of electricity in the garage was discussed. The Maintenance Committee was asked 
to list what needs to be done, and report back to Consistory next month as to what the needs are. 
 
MULTIMEDIA:  Karen Gerber.  Karen reported on the status of the microphones.  She said she 
should know what is needed by next week.    She will have a report for Consistory at our next 
meeting. 
 
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION:  Liz Whitaker.   Brief mention regarding the curriculum.  Further 
discussion will be held. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Nancy Jedel, in the absence of Alisha Dennis, Secretary 



Please remember the following members and friends of Richville UCC with your 
prayers, cards or visits.  Complete addresses for the Resident Facilities and 
Shut-In information is available on the bulletin board opposite the church office.  
Please help us keep our prayer concern list up-to-date and let us know if 
someone no longer needs to be on the list. 

CONTINUING PRAYER FOR: 
 

Randy Rhoades (Rich Griffin’s step-father) [Has cancer] 
Linda (Dee Elliott’s friend) [Has cancer] 
Laurie Raines (Dee Elliott’s close friend) [Has cancer]  
Angela Mast (Dee Elliott’s daughter) 
Bernie Cybak [Has Parkinson’s, other health issues] 
Peg (Betty Jo Noll’s sister) [Has cancer] 
Jarrod Stahl’s mother [Battling liver cirrhosis] 
John Graber [Has lymphoma] 
Art Poorman (Friend of the Perretta’s) [Has cancer]  
Sharon Masalko (Marilyn Perretta’s friend) 
Marilyn Perretta’s Brother [Has lung cancer] 
Dick Roan (Violet Earl’s friend) [Has cancer] 
Dennis Werntz (Holly Lake’s brother)  
Sandy Krause (Ken Williams’ sister-in-law) [Has lung cancer] 
Steven January (Raechel Mullen’s stepbrother) [Has cancer] 
Darlene and Lori (Lynette Collins’ friends) [Have cancer] 
Maryna Steiner [inoperable brain tumor] 
David McGrath (Maureen Stetler’s brother) 
Robbie Willis (Bonnie Willis’ sister-in-law) 
Cathy Sickafoose (Faith Black’s mom)  
Todd Riordan (Showalter’s son-in-law) [On hospice care] 
Virginia Schlemmer (Ron Schlemmer’s mother) 
Katie Bair (Debby Tryon’s daughter) 
 

AT RESIDENT FACILITIES: 
  

Altercare of Navarre 
Jerry & Linda Risher  (Room 118)  (330) 806-1439 Jerry’s cell 
   
Inn at University Village:  
Beulah Lautensleger  (Room 510)  (330) 809-0060 direct line 
 
Canton Christian Home: 
Bill & Janice Stetler  (330) 430-5167 
 
At home in Akron: 
Betty Tipton  (330) 615-7886 [home]    2742 Rhoadesdale Ave. 
                     (330) 268-0960 [cell]     Akron, OH  44312 

Shirley Kalleker Mary Jo Purney 
Debbie Ciesielczyk Diane Wilson 
Jerry Risher [on oxygen, as needed] Ron Edris  

PRAYER CHAIN:  Please call Judy Gopp at (330) 477-6593 or 
the church office at (330) 832-1891 if you or a member of your 
family is in the hospital or facing upcoming surgery.  If you 
would like Pastor Will or someone from Called 2 Care to serve 
home communion or if you would like a visit, please call the 
church office.  For pastoral emergencies,  Pastor Will’s cell 
number is (330) 704-2164. 
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FINANCE AND STEWARDSHIP UPDATE 
 
As you can see from the graph, our available 
balance in our general fund account continues 
to decrease.   As of the end of July we are down 
to a balance in the general fund of $17,274.53.  
The Finance and Stewardship Committee 
thanks everyone for their faithful and generous 
donations, but as you can see we are not 
keeping up with our expenses.  We are 
continually trying to find ways to generate 
additional funds with fundraising ideas, but this 
is only a temporary fix to the problem.  Do you 
have a good idea for a fundraiser?  Are you 
promoting our church space to friends and 
neighbors for rentals?  Do you know anyone 
who is looking for outside space to hold a swap 
meet or an outdoor event?  We have the perfect 
place.  The committee is also taking a serious 
look at our budgeted expenses.  We need to 
have a budget that we can maintain in the future 
and yet still serve our Core Values, Mission and 
Vision Statements.  
 

In order to keep the congregation informed, 
actual monthly giving totals  will be printed in the 
Messenger the first Sunday of the month for 
general fund and capital improvement funds.  
Actual totals will be compared with monthly 
amounts needed to meet the budget.  Keep in 
mind these totals will be for the previous month 
(example: September's Messenger will show the 
actual giving for August).  
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Will Stuart, Pastor 
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Email:  pdubillspeak@gmail.com 
 

Gary Bickel, Director of Youth & Family Ministries 
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*** *** 

Help us keep our church roster updated.  
Contact the church office (330) 832-1891 

with any family member change or 
address/telephone changes. 
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